
Today in Columbus History: On July 15, 1853, the editors of the Tri-Weekly Times and 
Sentinel, expressed their appreciation to local horticulturalist Charles A. Peabody for gifting 
them a delicious 35-pound watermelon. They said it was even better than his strawberries 
(for which he was famous) and begged him to share his secret for growing such a delicious 
specimen. It’s unclear if Peabody ever shared his secret – although a couple of years later he 
published a piece about mammoth fruits and vegetables – saying bigger was not always 
better. In another, he touted the value of compost manure in growing his melons – as 
opposed to guano, which was being used by other Columbus gardeners.  

Compiled by Callie McGinnis, Muscogee Genealogical Society 

Our snippets of Columbus history are usually based on a few days-worth of searching 
through the most popular sources for Muscogee County history. Meant to inspire readers to 
explore more about Columbus history, they are not exhaustive dissertations on the topic 
and may contain mistakes. If you have corrections or additional information, feel free to 
share them with the group.  

Clipping from Georgia Historic Newspapers (GALILEO). 
https://gahistoricnewspapers.galileo.usg.edu 

 

 



 

Peabody in 1856 -- from Soil of the South. 

 

Be sure and get your watermelon for Aug. 3rd! BTW the Cordele Annual Watermelon Festval 
was cancelled. They grow 200 million pounds of watermelons a year! 

 

 


